U.S.S. Mullinnix DD-944 Association

Annual Meeting Minutes 2005

The annual Meeting of the USS Mullinnix Association was duly announced and called to order at Norfolk Virginia on Saturday, April 30th, 2005 at 8:35 A.M. President Bob Houghton called the meeting to order and mentioned the names of all new members who were in attendance.

REPORTS OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES:

Secretary Joe Sprowls indicated that the minutes of the previous years meeting were unavailable and apparently misplaced when Sprowls moved in late May of 2005. On a motion by Dave Ripple, seconded by Tony Sozio, the membership voted to waive the reading of the minutes of the previous annual meeting. 

Treasurer Skip Petras announced that the association funds amounted to $20,226 with outstanding liabilities of $13,568.01 yet to be paid for current expenses. On a motion by Dick Pine, seconded by Mike Simmons the membership voted unanimously to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.

A report was given by the Reunion Book Committee and accepted unanimously by the membership on a motion by Mike Simmons, seconded by Ray Filewicz. 

President Bob Houghton discussed moving consideration of the Bylaws Adoption and other New Business matters on the agenda to a later time during the meeting, and this was accomplished on a motion by Dave Ripple, seconded by Bud Neal, without dissension.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

A lengthy and lively discussion ensued about donations and continued support to The Forrest Sherman Association to save the ship from destruction by the Navy. Members also discussed our continued support for The Tin Can Sailors Association. A motion by Dave Ripple, seconded by Jim Forbes to donate $1000.00 to the Forrest Sherman Association was defeated by the membership. A motion by Mike Simmons, seconded by Carl Ross to donate $500.00 to each of the respective associations was approved by the membership in a voice vote and subsequent counting of hands.

The membership then considered several locations for the forthcoming Annual Meeting of 2007. 2006's meeting is to take place in Valley Forge, Pennsylvania. The membership listen to Bob Houghton describe the terms and conditions offered by the respective locations and on a motion by Frank Wood, seconded by Carl Ross the locations were narrowed down to four (4) sites, those being: Baton Rouge, Jacksonville, Gulf Coast and Myrtle Beach. The consideration were further narrowed by consensus vote and eventual, on a motion by Dave Ripple, seconded by Mike Simmons the membership voted to have the 2007 Reunion at Jacksonville, Florida.

NEW BUSINESS: 

The agenda having been modified, matters of new business were

considered. The first issue was a presentation of the proposed Mullinnix Association By-laws. An extensive review of the proposed By-laws was presented to the membership, as were items already marked on membership copies for corrections and deletions. The floor was opened for membership discussion and once the questions had been satisfactorily answered a motion was presented by Joe Sprowls, seconded by Carl Ross to accept the By-Laws as presented, including amended and deleted language. The membership approved the By-Laws by a resounding “aye”

voice vote.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS: 

On a motion by Charlie Robinson, seconded by Don Webster the membership was asked to consider the motion to “return all officers” to their current position for the forthcoming year. This was approved by acclamation without dissent. There being no further business and without objection from the membership the meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m.
